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The past six months brought libraries continued improvement with the Big Five publishers (down from Big Six 
with the merger of Random House and Penguin in July 2013). Macmillan greatly expanded its pilot program to 
include all backlist titles. Penguin Books USA made its ebooks available through OverDrive, a major 
development. And Simon & Schuster expanded its pilot program beyond New York City. 
 
Key activities of the Digital Content Working Group (DCWG) during this reporting period include an ALA 
leadership visit to New York. A delegation led by President Barbara Stripling met with executives of the 
American Booksellers Association, Penguin Random House, Simon & Schuster, and the Association of 
American Publishers. ALA representatives also met with reporter Jeremy Greenfield that led to an article in 
Forbes magazine. 
 
The DCWG held an ALA Virtual Town Hall Meeting to provide the membership with an update of the state of 
library ebooks and an opportunity to ask questions. The town hall panel comprised Barbara Stripling, 
Immediate Past-president Maureen Sullivan, Executive Director Keith Michael Fiels, DCWG Co-chairs Bob 
Wolven and Sari Feldman, and OITP Director Alan S. Inouye. More than 700 participants joined the town hall. 
The DCWG appreciates the support of ALA Publishing in pulling this event together.  
 
ALA has made a difference. We know this to be true in our discussions with publishers and others in the 
publishing ecosystem. This sense is also reflected in the larger community, as suggested in a recent article in 
Publishers Weekly: 
 
“The ALA Digital Content Working Group remains hard at work on these and other e-book issues, and certainly 
some of the progress over the last two years can be traced to their engagement with commercial publishers. 
But as more and more book readers become e-book readers, a reckoning draws ever closer for libraries.” 

From “The Top 10 Library Stories of 2013,” Andrew Albanese,  
Publishers Weekly, January 2, 2014. 

 
The DCWG agrees with this assessment. While we saw some good progress, many challenges remain with 
respect to the Big Five. One of the largest challenges is pricing, which we continue to believe remains too high. 
 
On January 13, 2014, ALA held a pre-conference workshop at the 2014 Digital Book World conference in New 
York. Featured in this workshop were Nora Rawlinson of EarlyWord, Wendy Bartlett of the Cuyahoga County 
Public Library, Maja Thomas, a former Senior Vice President of Hachette Book Group, and Larra Clark of ALA.  
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http://www.forbes.com/sites/jeremygreenfield/2013/10/03/whats-new-with-libraries-and-ebooks-in-conversation-with-the-american-library-association/�
http://www.americanlibrariesmagazine.org/blog/ala-moves-forward-ebook-arena�
http://www.publishersweekly.com/pw/by-topic/industry-news/libraries/article/60496-pw-s-top-10-library-stories-of-2013.html�


DCWG Report/2 
 
Looking Ahead


